
       Sellersville Borough Council’s    
                        Public Management Committee 

Council Chambers 
140 East Church Street 
Sellersville, Pa   18960 
 
 
April 16, 2019 
 7:00 O’Clock P.M. 

 
The April, 2019 meeting of Sellersville Borough Council’s Public Management 
Committee was called to order by Chair Dodson at the above designated time and 
location. 
 
ROLL CALL: 
   
Mayor    : Thomas C. Hufnagle  
 
Councilpersons  : Lois A. Dodson, Chair 
     Alexander Potoczny, Vice-Chair  
     James G. Hull, First Alternate 
     Donald Crouthamel 
     Marie Howells 
     Lynne Saylor  

          

Absent   : Kathleen Hallman   
       
Manager/Secretary  : David J. Rivet, Manager/Secretary 
 
 
RECORDER OF DEEDS BOOK PRESERVATION DONATION 
At the April 8th Council meeting, Robin Robinson, Bucks County Recorder of Deeds 
gave a presentation on her efforts to preserve the historic deed and other books under 
her offices’ care. Recorder of Deeds Robinson stated that she was looking for financial 
assistance in the very expensive preservation process. Mr. Hull moved to donate 
$1,000 to the book preservation effort. Motion was seconded by Mr. Crouthamel and 
passed with all in favor. 
 
LEGAL SERVICES 
Mrs. Howells moved to retain Randle White d.b.a. R. White Legal as the Borough 
Solicitor at the current rate of $175/hour. Motion was seconded by Mr. Hull and passed 
with all in favor. 
 
EMAIL FROM PENNRIDGE STUDENT-COMMUNITY CENTER 
PMC discussed the email that council members received from Oliva Ferraro requesting 
that he borough establish a free community center for youths aged 12 -18. After some 
discussion, it was decided to invite Ms. Ferraro to a PMC meeting to discuss her 
thoughts and possibly be a Junior Councilperson. 
 



OTHER 
Chair Dodson read an email from a resident at the Mews whose daughter’s car was 
towed while visiting her parents. The towing was done at the behest of a HOA Board 
member and is not a borough issue. 
 
Mr. Crouthamel presented a draft resolution to request state and federal lawmakers to 
pass sensible gun control measures. The resolution was based on one passed by 
Newtown Borough. The resolution will be on the Council’s May agenda. 
 
There was also discussion regarding detour routes for the business district when the 
Main Street bridge over the SEPTA tracks is closed. Manger stated that Penn DOT will 
be posting signs outside the borough that state that there is access to downtown 
businesses. The orange and black detour signs the borough posted the last time it was 
closed will also be reinstalled. 
 
The Pennridge Waste Water Treatment Authority 2018 financial statements and the 
borough’s taking over ownership of the train station were also briefly discussed. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
There being no additional matters to come before this meeting of Sellersville Borough 
Council’s Public Management Committee, Chair Dodson declared this meeting duly 
adjourned at 8:28 P.M. The next regular monthly meeting is scheduled to be on May 21, 
2019 at 7:00 P.M.  
 
 

     Attest: 
 
 
 
               _____________________________ 

             David J. Rivet, Secretary 
              Sellersville Borough Council      


